

## LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® OF CALIFORNIA

**OFFICERS** 

President
Janis R. Hirohama
Manhattan Beach

Vice President Trudy Jarratt Arroyo Grande

Secretary Wendy Phillips Manhattan Beach

Treasurer Susan Morris Wilson Redding

**DIRECTORS** 

Advocacy Linda Craig Menlo Park

Communications Jennifer A. Waggoner San Francisco

Education Activities
Lois Ledger
Long Beach

Government Christopher S. Carson Burbank

> Member Services Bonnie Hamlin Oakland

> Natural Resources Charolette Fox Temecula

Social Policy Julie Rajan Palos Verdes Estates

> Voter Service Thea Brodkin Santa Monica

February 10, 2009

The Honorable Darrell Steinberg President pro Tempore California State Senate P.O. Box 942848 Sacramento, CA 94248-0001 Similar letters were sent to all members of the "Big Five"

Re: Spending Limit Proposals—OPPOSE

Dear Senator Steinberg:

As you seek a solution to California's budget crisis, the League of Women Voters of California strongly urges you not to propose a "hard spending cap" to the voters. Imposing such a limit on future state budgets would do nothing to solve the current situation, but it would mean that future budgets could not repair the damage now being done to needed state services, let alone meet future needs.

An overly tough spending limit—one that ties increases beyond a recent base year's expenditures to population growth and a conservative measure of inflation—would make it impossible for state services to recover as the economy recovers. In the first place, a base year that reflects the current horrific fiscal situation would lock in spending at dangerously low levels. In addition, the need for state programs does not grow at the inflation rate of consumer goods (the Consumer Price Index). Future spending decisions must be allowed to take into account the state's changing demographics and growth in the actual cost of important services such as health care. As revenues become available, future legislatures and Governors must not be prevented from making new investments in services Californians desire.

The interaction of a hard budget cap with the complex formulas of Proposition 98 would also greatly complicate budget making. Since Proposition 98 spending would rise at a rate faster than that of capped state spending as a whole, other programs could be crowded out of existence.

California has suffered from a proliferation of ballot measures that impose formulas for allocating funding, raise revenues solely for funding specific programs, or direct expenditures without even adding additional revenues. That is no small part of the difficulty we now face in prioritizing hard choices in an economic crisis. Those elected to represent California voters' priorities in the years ahead must be able to listen to their constituents' wishes and try to produce

1107 9th Street Suite 300 Sacramento, CA 95814-3608

916 442.7215 888 870.8683 916 442.7362 fax

lwvc@lwvc.org www.lwvc.org www.smartvoter.org www.easyvoter.org budgets that respond to them. That cannot be done in the confines of a budget process ruled by a rigid formula with little legislative control.

The League has long supported measures that ensure revenues both sufficient and flexible enough to meet changing needs for state and local government services. Although we face difficult times now, we can recover and thrive if we have the resources to provide for a healthier, better-educated population and a sound infrastructure in the future. We urge you not to saddle Californians with a spending cap that would severely limit the ability of our state government to meet the challenges of the coming years.

Sincerely,

/s/ Janis R. Hirohama President

cc: Senator Denise Ducheny, Chair, Committee on Budget and Fiscal Review